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Notice of Availability  (NOA) – Draft Environmental Impact Report (DEIR) for the Downtown Bishop Specific Plan & Mixed-Use Overlay
The 45-day public review period for the public to comment on issues addressed in the DEIR is scheduled to begin May 27, 2022, and end on July 11, 2022. The Draft EIR is available for review at the City of Bishop Planning Department office at 377 West Line Street or at the Planning Department website: https://www.cityofbishop.com/departments/planning/environmental_documents.php
The proposed project is located in the City of Bishop. The proposed project area consists of two parts: the Downtown Specific Plan and the Mixed-Use Overlay Zone. The Mixed-Use Overlay Zone covers an area of downtown Bishop totaling approximately 94.5 acres and 266 parcels. The Downtown Bishop Specific Plan, not including the area covered by the Mixed-Use Overlay Zone, covers an area of approximately 207.9 acres and 426 parcels. 

The proposed project was created through a collaborative process which included City officials and staff, stakeholders, and residents. The Plan and Overlay establish development regulations, building and signage design guidelines, mobility recommendations, and implementation strategies. The principle objectives of the proposed project are:
· Growth Management and Housing: 

· Allow for and encourage a broader mix of uses in downtown, while respecting the existing surroundings, scenery, and views.

· Establish clear, quantitative standards to ensure that future development that occurs within downtown is consistent with the community’s vision.

· Maximize opportunities for higher-density and increased housing opportunities in the downtown area.

· Mobility Enhancements:

· Create a pedestrian-friendly environment to direct residents and visitors to downtown businesses.

· Accommodate alternative transportation modes (e.g., pedestrian, bicycle) to reduce downtown congestion.

· Downtown Character:

· Enhance the visual and aesthetic appeal of the downtown.

· Assure that new construction, restoration, and rehabilitation projects are compatible with the character of downtown.
The Downtown Specific Plan and Mixed-use Overlay can be found at www.downtownbishopplan.com.
The DEIR analysis identifies potentially significant environmental impacts for biological, cultural, and tribal cultural resources. The DEIR identifies significant and unavoidable impacts associated with aesthetic resources.

All Comments must be received by the Planning Department by July 11, 2022.
For additional information contact the City of Bishop Planning Department at 760-873-8458 or email at publicworks@cityofbishop.com.
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